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ACTION ITEM B 
November 20, 2023
OLDHAM COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
CONCERN
Consider approval of final FY24 SBDM Section 6 (Instructional Materials) allocation
DISCUSSION
As required by 702 KAR 3:246, attached are the proposed final adjustments for Section 6 funding to SBDM councils based on enrollment at the end of the second month of school.  Section 6 of the allocation provides funding to schools for instructional supplies, materials, travel, equipment, and other instructional needs.
Kentucky’s Administrative Regulation requires a per-student allocation of at least 3.5% of the SEEK base for each full-time equivalent student in Average Daily Attendance; however, a subsequent change in the law requires a local board to allocate a minimum of $100 per pupil.
Oldham County Board of Education provides for $140.00 per student for section 6 allocation.
The total FY24 Section 6 funding is $1,679,440 which is a decrease of $28,280 over the “Beginning of the Year” estimated allocation, and a decrease of $44,940 from prior year. 
Since Arvin Center’s enrollment consists of students enrolled for partial days from the District’s other high schools, a Section 6 funding allocation has been made to transfer some funding from the three traditional high schools to Arvin, per the following attachment.
For FY24, no Section 7 (discretionary funding) was allocated to SBDM councils,
For FY24 school staffing allocations for both certified and classified employees were provided for based on Oldham County Board of Education’s Policy 5039.
RECOMMENDATION
Approve the adjusted FY24 SBDM Section 6 allocations in the amount of $1,679,440.00.
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On a motion by _______________, seconded by _______________, the Board post approved the Shortened School Day requests as submitted. ( - ). 
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Suzanne Hundley, Board Chair						Jason Radford, Superintendent/Secretary
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